FUNDY SHOOTING SPORTS INC.

Minutes of Meeting September 11, 2018

Meeting Called To Order at: 7:00 p.m. Adoption of minutes of meeting of August 14, 2018 Moved by Dave Anderson, seconded by Dick Platt

Treasurer's Report:

The Treasurer reported to those in attendance.

Old Business

• Dave Greene said the plant at the front gate was not hogweed but a harmless look-a-like. He also contacted the insurance company and verified coverage for members is adequate, it will be reviewed by a club member who practices law. The property owners were again contacted regarding our request for range changes and they responded the matter is under review. The Dana Russell memorial shotgun shoot will take place September 15, 25 people have registered, there are still 5 openings. Dave expressed his sincere thanks to the 20 members who came out for Scout appreciation day at the range, all the hard work put in by volunteers enabled a well organized and controlled event. Holding the event in September seems to be the best time frame.

New Business

- Dave Greene said the August bank statement has been received and balanced. A contractor has
 been hired to repair the road at the range and install a culvert, there may be delays getting access
 while equipment is on the road. A thank you and official receipt from the Cancer society has
 been received for our donation in memory of Willis Rickard. Canadian Tire east donated a bulk
 box of .22 LR for the Scout event.
- Dave Anderson said the Hampton club had received permission from their land owners to extend their range to 700 yards. We are still lobbying for permission to do similar at our range.
- Dave Greene said a decision was made to postpone our inaugural Open Range day until next spring so we can properly plan the event and line up sponsorship and publicity. We are seeking volunteers to assist in this endeavour.
- Bill Nason asked all new members to remain after the meeting for range safety orientation.

Motion to adjourn by Dave Anderson at 7:20 p.m.

Next Meeting at 7:00 p.m. October 8, 2018

Bill Nason, PRESIDENT

Robert G. Roy, SECRETARY